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Diaz-Barriga for her contributions to the Sixth 
Congressional District of Tennessee. As any 
member of Congress knows, our legislative 
achievements and successful constituent serv-
ices programs would not be possible without a 
cadre of great staff working behind the 
scenes. Throughout my time in Congress, I 
have been fortunate to have many bright, able 
staff members with an interest in serving their 
country by working in this body. Today, I’d like 
to single out those who are serving my con-
stituents as my tenure comes to a close. 

Caroline has served as my field representa-
tive for Sumner and Robertson counties since 
joining my office in 2002. She had previously 
worked for my colleague Congressman Bob 
Clement when Robertson County was a part 
of his district. After he left the House to pursue 
other endeavors and Robertson County was 
added to my district, Caroline was a natural 
choice to run my new offices in Gallatin and 
Springfield. Her presence there has allowed 
me to better serve my constituents in the 
northwestern part of my district over these last 
nine years. She is an integral player in both 
counties, attending city council sessions, civic 
club meetings, and Chamber of Commerce 
lunches. 

In her many years in public service, Caro-
line has helped countless constituents who 
have come to my office for assistance. She 
has warmly received individuals, families and 
business owners looking for assistance with a 
federal agency. She has ensured hundreds of 
residents received the Social Security and vet-
erans benefits they deserve. She has heard 
the concerns and touched the lives of many 
families in need of help, and she has always 
kept me informed of the needs of my constitu-
ents. At times, she has found herself playing 
unusual roles, especially during the too-fre-
quent tornado outbreaks that have occurred in 
Middle Tennessee. When a tornado struck 
Gallatin in 2006, Caroline’s office in the base-
ment of the Sumner County Courthouse be-
came a place of refuge as residents huddled 
together to comfort each other and share cell 
phones to check on loved ones’ safety. 

Madam Speaker, working with Caroline 
these past eight years has been a pleasure. 
No matter what challenges are thrown her 
way, she always manages to maintain a 
cheerful, positive attitude. She is a dedicated 
public servant, a great help to me and a pillar 
of the community. 

Caroline, thank you for all of your help over 
the years. I wish you, David and your family 
all the best. 

f 

INTRODUCTION OF THE TRANS-
PORTATION INFRASTRUCTURE 
IMPROVEMENTS ON FEDERAL 
LANDS ACT OF 2010 

HON. MAZIE K. HIRONO 
OF HAWAII 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, December 17, 2010 

Ms. HIRONO. Madam Speaker, I rise to in-
troduce a bill that will significantly improve traf-
fic safety and mobility in our national parks 
and other public recreational lands through in-
creased funding and expanded authorities. I 

urge my colleagues to support this bill, the 
Transportation Infrastructure Improvements on 
Federal Lands Act of 2010. 

Our national parks contain some of the most 
important and valuable historic, cultural, and 
natural treasures in our country. Millions of 
visitors flock to these parks every year. Yet 
safe access to and movement around these 
sites are compromised by severe and chronic 
underfunding and irrational provisions in cur-
rent law. 

The state of park transportation systems is 
deplorable. A recent assessment by the Na-
tional Park Service, NPS, found that 90 per-
cent of the park roads are in poor or fair con-
dition. This compares with 14 percent for 
major rural roads in the overall federal-aid 
highways system. One person is killed or in-
jured on a park road every 4.5 hours. If the 
National Park System were a State, it would 
rank 13th highest for road fatalities and inju-
ries among all the States. 

The NPS received $240 million in FY2010 
through the Park Roads and Parkways pro-
gram to build, repair, and rehabilitate roads 
and bridges, less than a third of what the NPS 
estimates it needs to provide safe and efficient 
access for visitors. My legislation would dou-
ble the annual funding to accelerate the retire-
ment of the growing road repair backlog now 
estimated at $4.9 billion. 

The poor state of park roads is not caused 
by insufficient funding alone. Under current 
law, Federal highway funds can be used for 
reconstruction and rehabilitation, but not for 
regular maintenance that would help extend 
the life of the roadway and preserve tax-
payers’ investment. Consequently, mainte-
nance of roads and bridges is deferred until 
they have deteriorated to the point where they 
qualify for major rehabilitation or reconstruc-
tion, at far greater expense. Visitors are put at 
risk when they try to drive around potholes 
that pock our park roads. My legislation would 
make regular maintenance of park roads eligi-
ble for federal highway funding. 

As our national parks become increasingly 
crowded, alternative transportation systems 
are being relied upon to a much greater extent 
to help move visitors around. Unfortunately, 
that program is also severely underfunded. A 
third major focus of my bill would raise the an-
nual funding level for the Federal public lands 
transit program from the current $24 million to 
$100 million, with 60 percent of it being tar-
geted for qualified projects in national parks. 

Visitors from throughout our country and 
around the world are discovering the natural, 
cultural, and historic wonders that are em-
bodied in our national parks. Their experience 
should not be diminished, and their safety cer-
tainly should not be placed at risk, while they 
visit our national parks. I urge you to join me 
in sponsoring this legislation to improve visitor 
safety and enjoyment of our parks through im-
proved maintenance and management of its 
transportation systems. 

CONGRATULATING MIDWAYUSA 

HON. BLAINE LUETKEMEYER 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, December 17, 2010 

Mr. LUETKEMEYER. Madam Speaker, I ask 
my colleagues to join me in congratulating 
MidwayUSA for receiving the prestigious Mal-
colm Baldrige National Quality Award. Earlier 
this week representatives from MidwayUSA 
traveled to Washington, DC, to accept the 
award. 

MidwayUSA is a family-owned, catalog/ 
Internet-based retail merchant that offers 
shooting, reloading, gunsmithing, and hunting 
products. Retail customers represent 90 per-
cent of the firm’s total business at its two Co-
lumbia, Missouri locations, with dealers and 
international customers making up the remain-
ing 10 percent. More than 95,000 different 
products from more than 700 vendors are dis-
tributed by the company, which employs 243 
full-time and 100 part-time workers. 

Named after Malcolm Baldrige, the 26th 
Secretary of Commerce, the Baldrige Award 
was established by Congress in 1987 to en-
hance the competitiveness and performance 
of U.S. businesses. The award promotes ex-
cellence in organizational performance, recog-
nizes the achievements and results of U.S. or-
ganizations, and publicizes successful per-
formance strategies. The award recipients 
were selected from a field of 70 applicants. All 
of the applicants were evaluated rigorously by 
an independent board of examiners in seven 
areas: leadership; strategic planning; customer 
focus; measurement, analysis and knowledge 
management; workforce focus; process man-
agement; and results. The evaluation process 
for each of the recipients included about 1,000 
hours of review and an on-site visit by a team 
of examiners to clarify questions and verify in-
formation in the applications. Since 1988, 80 
organizations have received Baldrige Awards. 
I am extremely proud that MidwayUSA has 
joined this exclusive list. 

Small businesses create jobs and spur eco-
nomic growth, and I am extremely proud that 
Columbia’s MidwayUSA has been recognized 
for productivity and quality at a time when our 
economy is struggling. This kind of success is 
yet another example of the key role that Mis-
souri’s small businesses play in the state and 
national economies. 

I would like to take this time to commend 
MidwayUSA for all their hard work, and I ask 
that my colleagues join me in recognizing 
MidwayUSA for a job well done. 

f 

IN HONOR OF KURT CZARNOWSKI 
FOR HIS 34 YEARS OF DEDI-
CATED PUBLIC SERVICE WITH 
THE SOCIAL SECURITY ADMINIS-
TRATION 

HON. STEPHEN F. LYNCH 
OF MASSACHUSETTS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, December 17, 2010 

Mr. LYNCH. Madam Speaker, I rise today in 
honor of Kurt Czarnowski in recognition of his 
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34 years of dedicated public service with the 
Social Security Administration. 

Kurt was raised in the town of Weston, Mas-
sachusetts, by his proud parents Edward and 
Alisca Czarnowski and for the past 27 years, 
he has lived in Norfolk, Massachusetts, with 
his wife Anne, their daughter Amy, and son 
Brian. 

Kurt graduated from Hamilton College earn-
ing a B.A. degree and then worked as a sub-
stitute teacher while pursuing his education, 
earning a Master’s degree in Public Adminis-
tration at Northeastern University. 

Kurt began his Social Security Administra-
tion career in 1976 as a Claims Representa-
tive in Framingham, Massachusetts. He was 
selected for the agency’s Management Intern 
Program in 1979 and subsequently worked his 
way through the management ranks, serving 
as Programs Analyst, District Manager, Dep-
uty Assistant Regional Commissioner, and 
Area Director. After holding a number of key 
positions in the area of public relations, Kurt 
became the Regional Communications Direc-
tor in May 2000. 

When reflecting on a lifetime of good works, 
Kurt counts as his greatest achievements his 
38 years of marriage to his wife Anne and 
raising their two children, Amy and Brian, as 
well as his 34 years of public service with the 
Social Security Administration. 

Madam Speaker, it is my distinct honor to 
take to the floor of the House today to join 
with his family, friends and contemporaries to 
thank Kurt Czarnowski for his dedicated serv-
ice to the United States of America. I urge my 
colleagues to join me in recognizing Kurt 
Czarnowski for his dedicated public service. 

f 

HONORING THE SERVICE AND 
DEDICATION OF JULIE EUBANK 

HON. BART GORDON 
OF TENNESSEE 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, December 17, 2010 

Mr. GORDON of Tennessee. Madam 
Speaker, I rise today to recognize Julie 
Eubank for her contributions to the Sixth Con-
gressional District of Tennessee. As any mem-
ber of Congress knows, our legislative 
achievements and successful constituent serv-
ices programs would not be possible without a 
cadre of great staff working behind the 
scenes. Throughout my time in Congress, I 
have been fortunate to have many bright, able 
staff members with an interest in serving their 
country by working in this body. Today I would 
like to single out Julie Eubank, my Chief of 
Staff in Washington. 

Julie attended high school in Smyrna and 
attended my alma mater, Middle Tennessee 
State University. She graduated with a degree 
in Elementary Education, but one fateful in-
ternship with my Murfreesboro office changed 
her course forever. She was drawn into poli-
tics and, with few interruptions, Julie has been 
a member of my team ever since. She has 
worn many hats in her time with my office. 
She began as an intern in 2002 and since 
then has served as my scheduler and execu-
tive assistant, communications director, and as 
the member services coordinator for the Com-

mittee on Science and Technology. Undoubt-
edly, her training as a teacher of small chil-
dren helped her in each task too, whether it 
was coordinating events, working with report-
ers or herding cats on the Committee. Her 
Tennessee roots have helped kept her 
grounded and her respect and dedication to 
her community has been apparent throughout. 

In October 2009, Julie became Chief of 
Staff to my Washington office. It’s a position 
that requires enormous responsibility and 
trust, and Julie took to the job easily. 

Madam Speaker, Julie is exactly the kind of 
lieutenant you’d want to have in your foxhole. 
She can take a tough assignment, turn on a 
dime and put it into action. She is a natural as 
a manager and mentor and has the absolute 
devotion of my staff. She has good political in-
stincts, which have always been appreciated. 
Under pressure, she keeps up a great pres-
ence of mind and sense of humor. And appar-
ently, quick reflexes. (As The Tennessean was 
proud to report after a false-alarm lockdown in 
Rayburn House Office Building, Julie Eubank 
‘‘doesn’t mess around.’’) 

All of her qualities have been put to the test 
during her time as my Chief of Staff. She has 
helped the office shift gears from preparing for 
a reelection fight to transitioning into retire-
ment. She has been there through difficult 
floor fights and popped champagne after hard- 
won victories. 

Madam Speaker, I have been honored that 
Julie has dedicated so much of her profes-
sional career—so far—to me and my constitu-
ents. My colleagues in Tennessee and I are 
all extremely proud of her accomplishments. I 
look forward to following her next endeavors. 

Julie, I can’t thank you enough for your loy-
alty through the years. I wish you all the best. 

f 

H. RES. 1646 CELEBRATING THE 
NATIONAL BOOK FESTIVAL 

HON. CHARLES B. RANGEL 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, December 17, 2010 

Mr. RANGEL. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
to praise the dedicated commitment of the Li-
brary of Congress to the promotion of reading 
through its sponsorship of the National Book 
Festival. I warmly commend Representative 
DANIEL LUNGREN for taking the initiative to in-
troduce H. Res. 1646. 

The National Book Festival occurred on 
September 25, 2010, in Washington, DC. 
President Obama and Michelle Obama served 
as honorary chairs for the important event. 
Nearly one million people over the past dec-
ade have attended. This year, approximately 
150,000 bibliophiles gathered together to meet 
the 70 best-selling authors in attendance. 

I am proud that the New York State Library, 
New York Council for the Humanities and the 
Empire State Center for the Book partnered 
together to display New York’s rich literary 
heritage in the Pavilion of the States at the 
National Book Festival. New York author, Re-
becca Stead, also autographed copies of her 
2010 Newbery Award-winning book, When 
You Reach Me. New York’s involvement at the 
mall demonstrated a common commitment 

with the Library of Congress in encouraging 
the population to read. 

Fostering the joy of reading is a valuable 
goal. Living in the digital age does not mean 
we have forgotten the pleasure of reading the 
printed text. Reading broadens our minds to 
new possibilities, new worlds, new people and 
new ideas. The future is based on our ability 
to read, digest information and pioneer innova-
tive ideas. Formal education in the classroom 
should be supplemented by self-education. 

Urging more people to read also improves 
our literacy rate. A literate population is nec-
essary to guarantee greater educational op-
portunities, foster life-long learning, jobs, and 
underpins our democracy because elected of-
ficials depend on an informed citizenry to 
make decisions. 

I admire and am thankful of the efforts 
made by the Library of Congress to promote 
the wonder of words. 

f 

HONORING MRS. TERRI ALFORD 

HON. PATRICK J. KENNEDY 
OF RHODE ISLAND 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, December 17, 2010 

Mr. KENNEDY. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to honor the service of Mrs. Terri Alford 
to the U.S. House of Representatives. For 16 
years Mrs. Alford has approached her service 
to the Congress with a professionalism, dedi-
cation, and joy that has inspired hundreds of 
staff and interns and undoubtedly improved 
the institution of Congress itself. Mrs. Alford’s 
patriotism, love of the arts, and good humor 
enlivened the U.S. House of Representatives, 
and her infectious enthusiasm and good na-
ture were a gift for all who had the pleasure 
of working with her. As Mrs. Alford prepares 
for retirement to spend more time with her 
husband, children, and grandchildren, we 
thank her for her dedicated service and wish 
her all the best in her future endeavors. 

f 

PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. CATHY McMORRIS RODGERS 
OF WASHINGTON 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, December 17, 2010 

Mrs. MCMORRIS RODGERS. Madam 
Speaker, on rollcall No. 631 on, H.R. 5446, 
On Motion to Suspend the Rules and Pass, 
To designate the facility of the United States 
Postal Service located at 600 Florida Avenue 
in Cocoa, Florida, as the ‘‘Harry T. and Har-
riette Moore Post Office’’, I am not recorded 
because I was absent because I gave birth to 
my baby daughter. Had I been present, I 
would have voted ‘‘yea.’’ 

Madam Speaker, on rollcall No. 632 on, H. 
Res. 1759, On Motion to Suspend the Rules 
and Agree, Expressing support for designation 
of January 23rd as ‘‘Ed Roberts Day’’, I am 
not recorded because I was absent because I 
gave birth to my baby daughter. Had I been 
present, I would have voted ‘‘yea.’’ 

Madam Speaker, on rollcall No. 633 on, S. 
Con. Res. 72, On Motion to Suspend the 
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